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May 19, 2023 

Keene Simonds, Executive Director 
San Diego LAFCO 
9335 Hazard Way, Suite 200 
San Diego, CA 92123 
 

Subject:  Fallbrook Public Utility District / Rainbow Municipal Water District Detachment from 
the San Diego County Water Authority 

Dear Keene, 

In May 2020, the Valley Center Municipal Water District voted to support all of the conditions of 
approval for the proposed detachment of Fallbrook Public Utility District and the Rainbow 
Municipal Water District, as set forth in the San Diego County Water Authority Resolution No. 
2020-06 (certified copy attached).  

Our position on the proposed detachment is still the same three years later. 

As a predominantly agricultural agency in North San Diego County, we understand the negative 
impact rapidly increasing water rates are having on commercial agriculture as well as the 
motivation of Fallbrook and Rainbow to seek a lower-cost alternative supply. However, we also 
understand that as these agencies seek solutions for their customers, water costs will certainly 
increase for our customers, compounding the problems with which our agency is dealing. These 
cost increases along with those we anticipate from the impending roll-off of SDCWA Member 
Agencies having developed significant local supplies, can only hasten the negative financial 
impact on our local agricultural community. 

After over three years in the process, the issue is scheduled to go to the San Diego Local Agency 
Formation Organization in early June. We must trust in LAFCO, if indeed it does approve the 
detachments, to conduct a fair and open process to impose terms and conditions which serve 
to minimize the negative financial impact the detachments will have on the SDCWA and the 
balance of its member agencies.  

Whatever the outcome of the detachment process, it is clear that it is time for the SDCWA to 
make a serious evaluation of its cost structure and the balance between fixed costs/variable 
costs and fixed costs/fixed revenues to deal with future negative impacts of agency roll-off on its 
financial future. 

Sincerely; 

 

Gary T. Arant 
 

Valley Center Municipal Water District General Manager, and  
San Diego County Water Authority Member Board of Directors  

 
Attachment:   SDCWA Resolution No. 2020-06 














